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60th Anniversary Questions and Answers 
(From the March 9th email) 

 
 
Sun Group Expenses 
 

 Where are the items listed on line two on page 44 “Second Community 
Stage to by…lighting monitor package, DJ Rig, Mic Package, railing…”? 
($7,500) 

 
Answer:  This equipment was rented for the 60th 
anniversary event and it was not purchased by the City. 
 

 Where are the items listed on line two on page 49 “Second Community 
Stage to by…lighting monitor package, DJ Rig, Mic Package, railing…”? 
($7,500) 

 
Answer:  This equipment was rented for the 60th 
anniversary event and it was not purchased by the City. 
 

 Were items listed on line 8-11 (10’ 50 amp twist, 25’ 50 amp twist, 100 
amp non GFI box, 400 amp 4 phase Distro box) purchased?  If yes, where 
are they? 

 
Answer:  This equipment was rented for the 60th 
anniversary event and it was not purchased by the City. 
 

 On page 72 there is a different invoice number and the same items.  Were 
all of the Sun Group invoices checked for duplicate billing? 

 
Answer:  Yes, they were checked, which is why this 
invoice was not paid.  There is a note on the invoice 
that states that the charges were paid by the City with 
invoice #375-2 (Attachment 1). 
 



2 

 

 Where are the listed on line 3 on page 75 for the Intervelometer and 
Universal Moveable Camera Base.” 

 
Answer:  This equipment was rented for the 60th 
anniversary event and it was not purchased by the City. 
 

Band/Entertainment Expenses 
 

 Were the talent contract amounts matched to the amounts paid to them 
(e.g. Adam Green/Bink Shapiro, Beach Fossils, Eric Burdon and the 
Animals, Wanda Jackson, Berlin). 

 
Answer:  Yes, the contract amounts match the amounts 
paid.  All of the documents related to the 
band/entertainment mentioned in this question have 
been provided in Attachment 2.  This includes the 
contracts, check requests and copies of the checks. 
 
All band/entertainment contracts, check requests and 
copies of the checks are on the City’s website.  
Specifically, the band/entertainments link is working; 
however, some individuals have challenges opening 
some of the links on the website which City staff has 
discovered is an issue with the type of search engine 
being used.  Any of these documents that someone 
would like to see City staff would be happy to provide 
copies of. 
 

 
 

 
 
 














































































































































	60th Anniversary Questions and Answers from March 9th Email
	Attachment 1 March 9th Email Responses
	Attachment 2 March 9th Email Responses

